Centre for Journalism
Board of Studies

Notes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 31 March 2009 

at 3pm in R2-04 Rochester Building

PRESENT

Ian Reeves


Director of Learning & Teaching, Chair

Prof Tim Luckhurst

Professor of Journalism, Head of Centre for Journalism

Richard Pendry


Lecturer Broadcast and Online Journalism

Sarah Megson


QA & Curriculum Development Manager

Sarah Root


Senior Academic Support Librarian, Drill Hall Library


Jackie Wright


Academic Support Assistant, Drill Hall Library

Anastasia Bakowski

PA to Professor of Journalism, Secretary
Student Reps:

Lucy Ross-Millar

Stage 1

John Saunders


Stage 1

APOLOGIES

Dr Suzanne Franks

Director of Research

Sarah Lonsdale


Lecturer Reporting & Writing

Melissa Ritchie


Clerical Officer, Student Administration

1.0
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

1.1
The Minutes were approved.

2.0
MATTERS ARISING

2.1
Modules [Minute 3.1 refers]

2.1.1
It was noted that stage 3 modules were still being developed and would be completed by the end of April.

ACTION: Ongoing

2.2
Newsroom Calendar [7.1 refers]
2.2.1
It was noted that a wall planner was now displayed in the Newsroom and that an online calendar was also available on the Centre for Journalism website for the use of students and staff.
2.3
Exam dates [7.2 refers]
2.3.1
It was noted that the exam timetable was now in place and students had been notified of exam dates - these were also displayed on the online calendar.  Students were reminded that the NCTJ Public Affairs exam attracted a fee which needed to be paid during the first week of the Summer term.


ACTION: Students to pay NCTJ exam fee to A Bakowski by the end of the first week of Summer term.
3.0
PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT

3.1
It was reported that the BJTC advisory panel would be visiting the Centre on 22 May in preparation for the full accreditation visit which would follow at a later date.

ACTION: Report of visit at next BOS meeting.

3.2
T Luckhurst indicated that he was involved in discussions relating to the formation of 


a joint accrediting body. 

ACTION: Ongoing
4.0
TEACHING AND LEARNING
4.1
It was noted that module evaluation forms had been developed for Principles & Practice of Convergent Journalism, Reporting and Writing 1 and British Government and Politics and these would be distributed to students for completion at the last taught session of each module.  Students were reminded of the importance of completing these forms.  

ACTION: Teaching staff to distribute module evaluation forms at classes w/c 6 April.

4.2
T Luckhurst indicated that an 'in house' form specifically for NCTJ teaching could be developed if students felt there were issues of concern.  Students indicated that they were very happy with the Public Affairs teaching by Paul Francis which they found very interesting.

4.2
It was noted that there would be more News Days, possibly 2/term, during the next academic session.  Student reps reported that they had been a good experience and that they would find out whether an optional one at the end of the current session was required.

ACTION: Student reps to ascertain viability of having optional News Day at the end of the Summer term.

4.3
I Reeves indicated that revision classes had been scheduled for next term and dates would be circulated.


ACTION: Revision class dates to be circulated to students.

5.0
RESOURCING, STAFFING AND ACCOMMODATION

5.1
It was noted that a show flat on the new student residential complex would be ready by the end of April with viewings bookable via the caretaker.  

5.2
It was noted that there had been no hot water in Peake House for 6 weeks.  This had been reported to J Warden.  T Luckhurst indicated that he would speak to J Warden after the meeting.


ACTION: T Luckhurst to contact J Warden as above.

5.3
R Pendry indicated that acoustic padding had been installed in the radio booth and this had considerably improved the facility and that the TBU was now working.  He further indicated that changes would be made to how the radio playout software was used to load news items.  He also reported that extra headphones were available and that it was now possible to play out to external speakers.
6.0
LIBRARY
6.1
It was noted that new PCs and printers would be installed in the Library over the Summer which would considerably improve service next year and that laptops were now available on loan.

6.2
It was reported that the midnight pilot would be extended to the first two weeks of June and final dates would be published.  It was also reported that headcounts and log-ins monitoring had indicated high student usage of the facility which was encouraging.

6.3
It was noted that the visiting bookshop was located in the foyer every two weeks.  Academic staff were invited to contact S Root with any titles which they wanted included.

6.4
T Luckhurst thanked J Wright for negotiating a selection of 'older' books from Baggins which was now available in the Library.

7.0
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES' COMMENTS

7.1
Students enquired whether it was possible to receive copies of local newspapers and were advised that the Medway Messenger was available in the Newsroom every Monday and Friday.

7.2
Students indicated that the scheduling of assessed and non-assessed assignments was causing difficulties in terms of meeting deadlines.  T Luckhurst indicated that staff would endeavour in future to avoid clashes where possible.
7.3
The issue of an inter-Campus bus which would permit Medway students to attend lectures and use facilities on the Canterbury Campus and Canterbury students to visit Medway was again raised by the student representatives.  T Lukchurst indicated that he had stressed the need for inter-Campus transport in the Centre for Journalism School Plan together with the need for temporary accommodation at both Campuses as this would enhance the student experience at both Medway and Canterbury.
8.0
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
8.1
It was noted that a Freshers' Dinner would again be held at the end of Fresher's Week in September to which stage 2 would be invited but would need to pay a charge for food (but not drinks).  The date would be circulated to students once the venue had been booked.

ACTION: A Bakowski to circulate date of Freshers' Dinner to students.

8.2
T Luckhurst indicated that a Garden Party for students would be held at the end of term the date of which would be circulated.


ACTION: A Bakowski to circulate date of Garden Party.

 8.3
I Reeves indicated that a Learning and Teaching Committee had been set up and this forum would also need student representation.
8.4
A Bakowski asked the student reps if the newspapers in the Newsroom could be stacked (in piles of one week's worth) ready for disposal by the caretakers.  It was agreed that two weeks' worth of papers would be retained at any one time for reference purposes.


ACTION: Students to arrange for newspapers to be arranged and made ready for collection as above.

9.0
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
9.1
tbc
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